Roane State Community College

Faculty Senate Meeting, March 25th, 2011

Minutes

Attendance:

President: Bill Schramm

Vice President: Dave Rath

Secretary: Pat Wurth

Math –Science
· Kathy Arcangeli

· Ron Sternfels
· James Condon
· Lauri Samartano

Allied Health
· Marianna Mabry

· Suzi Backstrom 
· Kurt Backstrom

Nursing
· Patricia Jenkins
·  Beverly Rogers
 
Humanities 
· Ralph Monday

· Jennifer Jordan-Henley
Social&Behavioral Science/Business/Education
· Brad Fox
· Don Lanza
Library

· Laura Vaughn


1. Quorum was established
2. Presidents Report:.

a. Bill Schramm met with Dr. Goff regarding concerns about official station designations.  Dr. Goff stated that he fully understands faculty issues and supports adequate compensation for work related travel.  He does not want travel compensation to work as a deterrent to faculty teaching at multiple campuses.  He also stated that he understood the argument that as the “primary” function of compensation for travel by faculty is to ensure that an appropriate set of course offerings are available to students across RSCC’s various campuses, it is reasonable that the primary delegation of authority for approving teaching related travel by faculty (as well as exceptions to the travel policy for faculty) should lie with the V.P. for Student Learning.  Bill will be meeting with Chris Whaley and Danny Gibbs to discuss the issues.

b. He asked Dr. Goff about the status of the salary equity plan.  Dr. Goff stated that in spite of adjustments for changes in the price level, the plan is becoming out of date.   Dr. Goff voiced his commitment to the implementation of the salary equity plan, but noted that at this point in time there is no money in the budget to implement it.
c. Regarding co-pay and co-insurance, Bruce Fisher will submit the concerns to the TBR Sub-council. Dr. Goff has passed the concerns up the administrative chain at TBR (to Dale Sims and the Chancellor).
d. Dr. Goff will address the issue of cancelling classes at ORBC with Melinda Hillman.
e. The college-wide wireless network contract has been put out for bids.  Bids have been received and are under review.  The wireless network should be fully installed by the end of Summer 2011.
f. The ORBC exercise room will be relocated and reopened fall 2011 for faculty and staff only.  A senator stated that the exercise equipment was returning to the PTA department.

g. UTK is causing issues with the universal transfer path.
h. Regarding class cancellations, Raider Alert software is being replaced.  The replacement software will allow other communications (beside those send through RaiderNet).  This capability could potentially be used to a mechanism for notifying students of class cancellations.

i. In an effort to increase number of students who take the MAPP exam, the administration is considering noting various levels of student performance on the test (gold, silver, bronze) on a student’s transcript.  It is hoped that Faculty would be involved in determining what constituted gold, silver or bronze level performance.  
j. The college is working on admissions and financial aid processes to make these functions more efficient and seemless for students.

k. Four faculty will be going to post-retirement in the fall.

l. The new phone system can be used as a PA system in case of emergency by entering a code. Dr. Goff is of the opinion that all faculty should have the code.

3. The minutes of the Feb. meeting were approved
Respectfully submitted,

Pat Wurth

Faculty Senate Secretary
